NWTF Huachuca Gould’s Chapter 

Page 1 of 1 

Minutes for Board Meeting of February 15, 2012
NWTF Huachuca Gould’s Chapter

Page 2 of 4 
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HUACHUCA GOULD’S CHAPTER 

Of the

National Wild Turkey Federation

Minutes of the Board Meeting 
Location:  The Millican’s
Attendees:  John Millican President, Randy Keiller Vice-President, Wayne Kaiser Treasure, Steve Brown, Dave Winiesdorffer Secretary, Tom Deeken, Rene Dube, Tom n Joey Fuller, Larry Struck, Dave n Stephanie Johnston, Chris Sterner
John called the meeting to order at 1800.  

Received treasury report:

Savings







  $1,809.08
Checking







  $5,142.48
Treasury report 





              $6,951.56
Seconded!

Proposed Fund Raising Events:


Spring Turkey Calling Seminar

Larry Struck, Randy Keiller and Tom Fuller will audit the books 4:00 PM Friday Jan. 20, 2012 at Wayne’s home.  (Feb. 15th)Larry Struck and Tom Fuller audited the books and no errors were noted.
Capturing of Turkeys next year will be down sized.  Smaller numbers of birds will be relocated as opposed to trying to capture larger numbers of birds for relocation.  
Capture to be conducted in O’Donnell Canyon.  Feed has been delivered to Danny Mellor as 70 birds have been counted on the ranch.  Matt Braun gave a status update on where the AZGFD is preparing for the capture event.  The traps will be tested Monday Jan. 30that the gravel pits off SR 92 (the usual place).  (Feb. 15th)Turkey capture was accomplished in two days.  The locations where trapping relocation took place were Empire Ranch (15 captured) and Happy Valley Ranch (14 captured).   The AZGFD monitoring this event decided that these would satisfy the requirements.  At the board meeting on the 15th the board viewed video taken by Tom Deeken of the captures.  The intent is to upload the videos to our WEB site.

 A discussion centered on when the Goulds nest versus the Merriam’s as the general hunts both start on the same day. This information is not known presently by the biologists.  If there is a difference of nesting starts and the Goulds start later then this would negatively affect reproduction efforts and could threaten the Goulds population. 
Also the AZGFD is considering raising the number of permits for the Goulds Turkeys in the future.  John expressed our displeasure to the AZGFD as this could set back our efforts of years reestablishing these birds here in southeastern Arizona.  

 “Outdoor Experience for All” Eddy Corona – was invited to our events in the past producing this year’s turkey article in the Western Hunter Volume 10, issue 2: titled “Turkey Surprises” by Chris Denham.
Our group has scheduled a Fund Raising Predator Hunt for March 3rd and 4th.  The AZGFD is transplanting Prescott Antelope into the Canelo Hills area.  Need to look at what prizes and awards are needed.  Huachuca Predator hunt club is committed to attending this event.  Their board is encouraging our members to join their group.  Prizes will be determined at the sub-committee meetings.  Committee consists of John, Steve, Dave …. Rose Tree has agreed to allow use of their facilities off of Elgin road which we have used before.  Steve went over the plans for the hunt.  This is our fifth anniversary for this event.  We are offering an engraved commemorative knife for this event made by Trapper John.  The engraving will read “Fifth Anniversary HGC”.  These are $70 knives made in the USA and if we purchase more than six knives the price will be $52 per knife.  These knives will be offered for sale to the board at cost.  Steve is preparing trophies – a silhouette of a coyote howling mounted on a fine wood board.  Dinner Friday bring a potluck item and share with all.  (Feb. 15)  We have 11 individuals registered for this event and one family.  Raffle items will be offered at this event.  We are going to raffle off one of our commemorative knives and auction another.
The Rose Tree ranch is an area where the state has plans to offer a contract for professional hunters to trap and shoot coyotes.  This effort will not begin until the April timeframe so this activity will have no effect on our event.  (Feb. 15) Trapping of Antelope will take place in Prescott Valley Feb 16th with those animals released here the following day.  Hand sanitizers and hand wash stations will be setup and plastic food service gloves will be used.
Turkey Survey is March 31st and April 1st on the back side of the Huachuca’s.  Serve leftover brisket from Family Predator hunt.  

Our group is looking for an Eagle Scout (boy) or a Golden Scout (girl) for the coming year. Still need additional information.  Maybe they could bury pipe and rework the roof at Kelly Springs.   Ward DeSplinter has referred an individual from Tucson to John to attend to other tasks as needed.  We have located an Eagle Scout and his buddies from Tucson.  Tom D gave the committee a brief of activities to be completed by these kids.  The Scouts are to refinish several guzzlers/drinkers located at the Forest Service site and Carr Canyon.  These activities are to be accomplished by the end of February.  
(Feb. 15)The Forest Service biologist is moving and this presents a problem for our group as there will be no individual available to fulfill the coordination function. Tom Deeken is still working with FS and eagle in regard to this project.
Because of the fire damage a suggestion was made to request a grant from the AZGFD to allow us to repair/replace the drinkers we have established.  We have until September to prepare and submit the paper work for this grant.
Tom D visited Kelly Springs and suggested that maintenance needs to be done to address issues: better control valve in the mine shaft to control water out flow also water was overflowing from above the mine shaft and washing debris and mud into the mine shaft.   Trenching above the mine shaft might resolve this.   Other drinkers on the post have issues also: leaking, water flow in etc…  (Feb. 15)Tom visited Kelly Springs and found things in terms of water flow functioning properly.  Plans to address the mud and debris and the water out flow are progressing.
Need to talk to the Forest Service in reference to their storage site to see what their plans are and to see what we might do in the future such as: cleaning, arranging, and a good straightening up is needed.

Joey n Tom Fuller coordinated the donation of a beautiful handmade quilt.  A discussion centered on how to raise funds through raffling the quilt.  Do we raffle it by going to various community events around the county such as “Art in the Park”, Sonoita, Patagonia, Benson, St. David, school functions, etc…  How do we display?  Physically display the Quilt?  Display high quality photographs?  Price determined by the committee to be $5 per ticket or 5 tickets for $20.  (Feb. 15) Joey passed ticket packages to the board members.
Suggestions were made to come up with our own logo to be embroidered onto hats and possibly new shirts for the committee.  Ideas are requested.  (Feb. 15) A committee was formed to make a decision on shirts and embroidery of our logo on these shirts – Joey, Tom and Wayne K., John M.
Amanda McGinnis won the scholarship award this year from Bisbee. (Feb. 15) Amanda came in second at State.

Feb. 15 - John attended the Predators Master meeting in Las Crusas.  John was able make contacts there and reviewed these with the board.  Noted one in particular where a baby pacifier that as the baby sucked on this the call would function.  John passed out business cards which he had made and passed them out.  
Feb. 15 - Jakes Day – June 2nd timeframe - Committee – Wayne K, Tom F, Randy, 
Chris S, John M.
Activities:


Canelo pass water development – a water catchment TBD,


Kelly Spring completion



March 10th with shovel @ 8AM meet at the FS office


(Feb. 15) 4 or 5 people on a Saturday to dig the drainage.



Carry in 50ft of 1” line to spare or as needed for repairs 

Adopt a Highway

May 19th  – November 10th 

Ft Huachuca maintenance
TBD


Old Sawmill Springs

June 9th 

Turkey Survey


March 30th – April 1st 



(Feb. 15)John suggested that a small group of people do follow up survey


 on post also in the Patagonia’s.

Feb. 15


Banquet


August 4th 


Black Tail T1 and T2 repair
February 24th 


Turkey’s for Thanksgiving  
November ??

Charlie Hecox has pipe to give us if we want it.  John M. picked up this pipe and is storing at his house.
Next meeting:  March 14th,   6PM @ The Millican’s.
Meeting adjourned at 8:40 PM.

